PWLLHELI MOORING & BERTH HOLDERS ASSOCIATION – APRIL  2012 NEWSLETTER


The weather so far has been favourable, let’s hope it lasts. Your Committee has been busy again during the last few months. We have attended Harbour Consultative Committee meetings and have had discussions with Maritime Officers (Barry Davies & Llyr Jones) and the Hafan Manager (Wil Williams).

Most of you will have enjoyed the reduced berthing charges for this year. The main problem in Pwllheli is the lack of water in the channel.  Following more silting in the Hafan basin, some boats are going aground at Spring tides.

Barry Davies has reported that the following works have and will take place this season: -

1. The dredged material stock piled at the harbour entrance has been removed and placed on the beach down near the Golf Club as flood protection. The cost was £130k to the Hafan accounts.

2. A land based dredge of the harbour entrance will take place at the next spring low water, which occurs over the Easter weekend.  The spoil will be placed on the stockpile. Again the Hafan will incur the cost.

3. A line of pile moorings will be removed week commencing 15th April 2012. The operation will last approximately 1 week and will cost £58k. This will be followed by a survey of the channel and a “heavy duty” sledging.  It is expected that the channel will be relocated to the naturally deeper area from where the piles have been removed. The Hafan is expected to bear the cost.

4. In September 2012, when the main dredge for the new sailing academy berths commences, both the channel and the Hafan basin will also be dredged. The Hafan will bear a portion of the cost.

5. Only very limited work on the gents’ showers has been undertaken.  Full refurbishment is expected next year.

Other news:

1. Free WIFI has not yet been provided but discussions are ongoing.

2. Out of 412 Hafan berths only approximately 330 are filled.  It is expected this will increase to circa 350 in the coming months. There is a reduction from last year’s figure in the number of powerboats. Yachts remain at a similar level to last year. The take up of Harbour moorings is also below that of last year.

3. Barry Davies and Llyr Jones have been invited and have agreed to attend a Question & Answer session following the AGM at 1500 hrs on Saturday 5th May 2012. We would like PMBHA members to give notice of their questions to allow an orderly meeting and give both Barry and Llyr time to provide as full an answer as possible on the day. 

Please email your questions to the Secretary: Janranner@btopenworld.com
The strength of the PMBHA has undoubtedly been a major factor in the Council’s actions this year. The strength of the PMBHA is in the membership numbers. Many thanks for your support. All those who have yet to renew membership please do so and ask your neighbouring berth holders to join. 

Our strength is particularly important in supporting the Maritime Unit as Gwynedd Council will be putting a great deal of pressure on the Maritime Officer to give an increasing amount from the Hafan to help support other local Council services.  We need to ensure that the Hafan has sufficient funding before funds are spent elsewhere.

The PMBHA Committee will continue to communicate your views to the Council.

Regards.

David Dewsbury, Chairman PMBHA
